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Why UofToronto is Presenting in this Session:

We’re here to talk to you about getting access to research for sessionals because in our last collective agreement for sessionals (negotiated November 2009), we added 3 new elements that pertain to research:


1. A Letter of Understanding recognizing the right of contract academics at UofT to apply for SSHRC funding as Principal Investigators. The university agreed to provide a ‘home’ for this research if funded.


2. A Professional Development Fund to support conference attendance and expenses related to teaching and other scholarly activities.


3. An agreement to review policy and practice around allowing contract academics/sessionals to offer reading and research courses to undergraduates. These are usually special topics courses offered to one student at a time. They are unpaid but some instructors find them helpful to organize their research work since they are working with a student interested in their work in a structured way. We’re exploring, with Labour Relations, how this can be managed so that those who want to do them can and those who don’t, can’t be forced to.

Reflections on the Process of Bringing these Issues to the Bargaining Table:

I want to share some of what we learned as we bargained for recognition of research work done by contract academics/sessionals. 


The first lesson we learned was that while some sessionals were passionate about the question of research and wanted it included in their contract rights, others were equally passionate that research be left out of the equation. To satisfy the concerns of the latter group, we were very careful not to include ‘research’ as a criteria for hiring since many sessionals do not engage in primary research either because they have no time or because they teach in professional programs where research is not relevant. 

That brings me to the second point: “research” is too narrow a term to capture the diversity of extracurricular activities contract workers engage in that contribute to the full spectrum of what constitutes an academic career. For instance, we often do community outreach, public education, lots of secondary research to prepare for our courses, and many other things not captured by the narrow term, “research.” For that reason, I advocate using the term “scholarly activity.”


My final point is that we have to continue to push our employers to recognize the indivisibility of the academic job such that we ask them to support contract workers in scholarly activities and service work in their departments, unions and professional associations. But, as we continue to move in this direction, which I believe is one way to improve conditions of work for contract workers, we must recognize the consequences of 10-20 years of producing more academics than our post-secondary system can absorb. This overproduction of qualified academics has necessarily meant that many people have been forced to teach on contract at an intensity that precludes primary research activity and these colleagues – we – should not be left behind or shut out. The vast array of scholarly, professional and public activities we participate in need to be acknowledged as valid partners to traditional “primary research” and should be part of the way we expand formal recognition of this work in collective agreements and in any language we design around “conversion” to regular status. 
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